City of Southfield 



 


Downtown Development Authority 


PENDING BOARD APPROVAL
Meeting Minutes:  Regular Board and Informational Meeting of March 26, 2021
Location:  Via Video Conference (Board) at the Southfield DDA Office, 18000 W. Nine Mile Road, Suite 320, Southfield, MI 48075 and via Phone Conference at 248-796-5052 (Public)

1.  CALL TO ORDER

Chairman James Ralph called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.

2.  ROLL CALL

Present: Steven Craig, Jamii Hitchcock, W. Michael McFarland, Ryan McKindles, Elizabeth Rae, James Ralph, Aric Rusk, Brant Russell, Ken Siver, Brent Uhl, Tory VanCobb.
Excused: None
Also Present:  Al Aceves, Executive Director; Melissa Adams, Assistant to the Executive Director.

Guests: David Farbman, Secilia Joseph, Veronica Lindsey, Carol Manciel, Kathleen McNelis, Jasmine Patterson, Ammar Tank.

Roll Call was taken and it was determined a quorum was present.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Motion by McKindles, Second by Rusk, to approve the Meeting Agenda as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Regular Meeting Minutes: January 22, 2021 
Motion by McFarland, Second by McKindles, to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of the SDDA Board held on January 22, 2021. Motion carried unanimously.
5.  FINANCIAL REPORTS
January and February 2021
Executive Director Aceves reviewed the monthly financial reports for January and February 2021. There was no adverse financial activity for these months.
Motion by Rae, Second by McKindles, to accept and file January and February 2021 Financial Reports. Motion carried unanimously.

6.  NEW BUSINESS
a. Introduction of New Board Member – Brent Uhl
Director Aceves introduced our newest Board member, Brent Uhl from Guardian Alarm. Mr. Uhl has over 27 years of security experience with leadership roles at CPI, Brinks and ADT. 
b. Introduction of Southfield Chamber of Commerce Interim Executive Director – Jasmine Patterson
The Executive Director introduced Ms. Patterson who was recently appointed as Interim Executive Director at the Chamber. Ms. Patterson is excited for the future of the Chamber and shared some upcoming events with the Board. 
c. Appointment of Elizabeth Rae as DDA Secretary
Executive Director Aceves reminded the Board that the position of Board Secretary has been vacant since Daveda Colbert resigned from the Board last year. As guided by Dickinson & Wright, the Executive Director has asked Elizabeth Rae to accept the appointment subject to DDA Board approval. Ms. Rae has great familiarity with the Board as she previously worked with the DDA as general counsel with the City of Southfield.
Motion by Siver, Second by Rusk, to appoint Elizabeth Rae as DDA Secretary for a term of two years. Motion carried unanimously.
d. SDDA 2021-2022 Administrative and Tax Increment Finance (TIF) Budget
Executive Director Aceves reviewed the Administrative and Tax Increment Finance budgets with the Board and informed the Board of continued devaluation of the district properties due to depreciation and decrease in valuations. Total budget for 2021-2022 year will be $257,519. 
Motion by McKindles, Second by Craig, to adopt the SDDA 2021-2022 Administrative and TIF budgets as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

e. Sport Dome – The Nine, LLC
David Farbman and Ammar Tank presented their proposal to develop the greenspace parcel adjacent to 18000 W. Nine Mile Road into a sports dome facility. Several surrounding communities have expressed interest in such a facility and the partners would like to see more interest from Southfield and Oak Park. The Nine, LLC is eager to engage neighbors in hearing their concerns about the project and intend to hold meetings with local residents. There was general discussion about parking, accessibility, and responsiveness to the effects on residents of such a facility in this location. 
Motion by Ralph, Second by Rae, to move The Nine, LLC proposal of a sports dome on Nine Mile to the Planning Department for review and consideration.  Motion carried unanimously.

f. Executive Director Update

Executive Director Aceves provided an update on the former ATT and Art Van buildings. The ATT building has been purchased and the new owner is seeking tenants. The Art Van building has been leased by Shoppers World.

7.  OLD BUSINESS












a.
Northland Redevelopment Update

Director Aceves updated the Board on the Northland development. The Northland Task Force has been meeting with Contour Development every Friday for discussion and updates. The Executive Director provided information on the status of the Brownfield Redevelopment Plan and the efforts by the Task Force to get this project in front of the MEDC and MSF Board for the June meeting. 

8.
HEARING OF THE PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENTS

Residents Pamela Ellis and Tara Smith, both residents of The Vistas housing, joined the meeting today and voiced concerns about changes in the District. Ms. Ellis was concerned about the type of retail that Shoppers World provides and that security will be an issue. She also voiced concern about the sports dome and that it might not have the support of Southfield for that demographic.  Ms. Smith also voiced concern about the sports dome and that there may be a better location for such a facility such as the parcel on OCC property.  
9.  
ADJOURNMENT
Chairman Ralph announced there being no further business adjourned the meeting at 11:40 AM.
Elizabeth Rae, Secretary
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